
 

St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament Parish:  402-455-1289  saintphilipneriblessedsacrament.org 
    8200 North 30th Street, Omaha, NE 68112   
    Office hours:  Tuesday through Friday,  9 a.m. - 12 p.m. and 1 p.m. - 5 p.m. (Closed on Mondays) 

• Fr. Damien J. Cook, Pastor                 email:   djcook@archomaha.org 
• Deacon George Butterfield               email:   gebutterfield@archomaha.org 
• Deacon Brendan Kelly                   email:   bmkelly@archomaha.org 

• Mary Ramm, Secretary                                 email:   meramm@archomaha.org 
• Ted Snoddy, Business Manager           email:  trsnoddy@archomaha.org 

• Sandy Leininger, Website/Database        email:   srleininger@archomaha.org 
            

St. Philip Neri Catholic School: 402-315-3500  spnschoolomaha.com  8202 North 31st Street, Omaha, NE 68112 
• Mrs. Anne Jensen, Principal             email:  ajensen@spnschoolomaha.org 

• Denise Smith, Secretary               email:  dmsmith@schools.archomaha.org 

• Michele Yates, Athletic Director          email:  meyates@archomaha.org  
 

Religious Education and Evangelization for St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament and Holy Name Parishes: 
• John Gencarelli, Director of Adult & Youth Evangelization (English)  email:  jgencarelli@archomaha.org 
• Monica Valles, Director of Religious Education for Youth (Bilingual) & Adult Evangelization (Spanish)    

                                     email:  mavalles@archomaha.org   
 

Holy Name Catholic Church (Journey of Faith sister parish):  402-451-6622  www.holynameomaha.org      
    Parish Office: 3014 North 45th Street, Omaha, NE 68104     email:  mrvallecillo@archomaha.org 
    Office Hours:  Tuesday through Friday,  9 a.m. - 12 p.m. and 1 p.m. - 5 p.m. (Closed on Mondays) 

 

St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament bulletin announcements:  
Please send requests by noon Wednesday in writing or by email to meramm@archomaha.org.  

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity -  June 15, 2025 

 

Saturday and Sunday Masses:   
Saturday   5:00 p.m.   - Holy Name (English) 
Sunday     7:30 a.m.  - St. Philip Neri (English) 
         10:00 a.m.  - St. Philip Neri (English) 
         12:30 p.m.  - Holy Name (Spanish) 
 

 

Sacrament of Penance:  
Thursday  5:30 p.m.-6:15 p.m. (Eng./Sp.) - Holy Name  
Saturday   4:00 p.m.-4:45 p.m. (Eng./Sp.) - Holy Name 
Sunday    6:45 a.m.-7:15 a.m. (Eng./Sp.) - St. Philip Neri 
Anytime by appointment with a priest.     

Weekday Masses: 
Tuesday     8:15 a.m. (Eng.) - St. Philip Neri (All-school Mass when St. Philip Neri School is in session) 
Wednesday  8:15 a.m. (Eng.) - Holy Name    (All-school Mass when Holy Name School is in session) 
Thursday    6:30 p.m. (Sp.)  -  Holy Name 
Friday     8:15 a.m. (Eng.) - St. Philip Neri (All-school Mass when St. Philip Neri School is in session) 
 

Holy Days:   Please see the schedule inside this bulletin. 

Holy Mass and Sacrament of Penance Regular Schedule 

The Love of God Makes Us Do Great Things 
saintphilipneriblessedsacrament.org 
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Sunday, June 22 Altar Servers Reader Deacon EMHC Music Ushers 

The Solemnity of the 
Most Holy Body and 

Blood of Christ  
June 22, 7:30 AM 

Andrew 
Sutherland 
Joel Sutherland  

Larry Ziska George 
Butterfield 

Dorrie Mittleider 
Kathy Rossitto 

  Norm Hanson 
Chuck Livengood 
Michael Ramsgard 

The Solemnity of the 
Most Holy Body and 

Blood of Christ 
June 22, 10:00 AM 

Noah Leininger 
Jack Leininger 

Sandy 
Leininger 

Brendan 
Kelly 

Julie Misek 
Kirk Utley 

Jean and 
Friends 

Carl Cramer 
Debbie Cramer 
Paul Gray 
Gayle Haman 

 

Lectio Divina (https://catholic.bible/lectio-divina-in-english/) 
Reading (Lectio) Read the Holy Gospel two or three times. 
John 16:12-15  
Jesus said to his disciples: “I have much more to tell you, but 
you cannot bear it now. But when he comes, the Spirit of 
truth, he will guide you to all truth. He will not speak on his 
own, but he will speak what he hears, and will declare to you 
the things that are coming. He will glorify me, because he will 
take from what is mine and declare it to you. Everything that 
the Father has is mine; for this reason I told you that he will 
take from what is mine and declare it to you.”  
 

Meditation (Meditatio) After reading the Gospel, reflect in 
silence on one or more of the following questions: 
• What word or words in the passage caught your attention?  

• What in this passage comforted you?  
• What in this passage challenged you?  

Prayer (Oratio) Read the Scripture passage one more time. 
Bring to the Lord the praise, petition, or thanksgiving that His 
Word inspires in you.  
 

Contemplation (Contemplatio) What conversion of mind, 
heart, and life is the Lord asking of me? 
“I have much more to tell you, but you cannot bear it now.” 
What Church teachings do I struggle to understand?  
How can I grow in docility and humility?  
“The Spirit of truth, he will guide you to all truth.”  
How do I witness to the truth by the way I love?  
How can I speak the truth in love? 
“He will glorify me.” How can I glorify the Lord by my life?  
How can I nurture the gift of awe in God’s presence?  

 

How can I make my life a gift for others in charity?  
Read a papal encyclical or listen to a homily by Pope Leo XIV. 
Identify an action you can take to give glory to God.  
(www.vatican.va/holy_father/index.htm).  

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity - June 15, 2025 - Proverbs 8:22-31  Psalm 8:4-9    Romans 5:1-5   John 16:12-15 

 

Thank You from Holy Rosary Circle #2 
THANK YOU to all the people who helped get the many flowers from 
the altar to the parish center downstairs after breakfast last weekend. 
It was GREATLY APPRECIATED!!  
Holy Rosary Circle #2 thanks everyone who purchased raffle tickets for 
the quilt. We collected $405.00 and the winner was Kathleen Boes-
Skinner of our parish.  Congratulations, Kathleen!! 

Join us for the  
Annual Women’s Breakfast 
“GROW WITH US IN FAITH”  

Sunday, June 22 
8:30 to 9:45 AM - Parish Center 

 

After the 7:30 AM and  
before the 10 AM Masses 

Serving at approximately 9 AM 
 

Bring a friend! 
Open to all women  

of the parish.  

 

SVDP call coordinator beginning Monday, June 16: DeLynne Clausen 
Immanuel Hospital EMHC Thursday, June 19: Bonnie Shea, Mary Todd 



The Week Ahead                           
 

Sunday, June 15    
 6:45 a.m.  Confessions (Eng./Sp.) - SPN Church 
 7:30 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church 
 10:00 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church  
 11:00 a.m.  Spirit of St. Philip Neri Reception - Parish Center 
 12:30 p.m. Mass (Sp.) - HN Church  
 3:00 p.m.  Baptism Class (Spanish) - HN Church  
 6:30 p.m.  Totus Tuus, Teens - SPN-BS Parish Center 
 

Monday, June 16  
 9:00 a.m.  Totus Tuus, Grades 1-6 - SPN Activity Center 
 6:30 p.m.  Totus Tuus, Teens - Parish Center 
 

Tuesday, June 17 
 9:00 a.m.  The Chosen, Season 3 - Parish Center 
 9:00 a.m.  Totus Tuus, Grades 1-6 - SPN Activity Center 
 11:30 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church 
 6:30 p.m.  Totus Tuus, Teens - Parish Center 
 

Wednesday, June 18 
  9:00 a.m.  Totus Tuus, Grades 1-6 - SPN Activity Center 
 11:30 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church 
 6:30 p.m.  Totus Tuus, Teens - Parish Center 
 

Thursday, June 19 
 9:00 a.m.  Totus Tuus, Grades 1-6 - SPN Activity Center 
 11:30 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church 
 6:30 p.m.  Totus Tuus, Teens - Parish Center 
 5:30 p.m.  Confessions (Eng./Sp.) - HN Church  
 6:30 p.m.  Mass (Sp.) - HN Church 
  

Friday, June 20     
   9:00 a.m.  Totus Tuus, grades 1-6 - SPN Activity Center 
 11:30 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church 
 

Saturday, June 21    
 4:00 p.m.  Confessions (Eng./Sp.) - HN Church  
 5:00 p.m.  Mass - HN Church 
 

Sunday, June 22    
 6:45 a.m.  Confessions (Eng./Sp.) - SPN Church 
 7:30 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church 
 8:30 a.m.  Women’s Breakfast -  Parish Center 
 10:00 a.m.  Mass - SPN Church  
 12:30 p.m. Mass (Sp.) - HN Church  
 

SPN = St. Philip Neri Church    HN = Holy Name Church 
Masses are in English unless otherwise noted. 

Attention Men (of all ages) Who Sing 

Do you enjoy singing but haven't wanted to make a long-

term commitment to sing with the choir? The Knights of 

Columbus help support the many roles of the 10:00 am Mass 

when there is a 5th weekend of the month. Sunday, June 29 

will be such a weekend. If you are interested in singing with 

other male parishioners for this Mass, please contact Jean 

Herold at jean.herold@gmail.com. 

Liturgical Schedule and Mass Intentions 
 

Monday, June 16   
No Mass 
 

Tuesday, June 17 
11:30 am  SPN  Mass:  Terry Mantich + 
 

Wednesday, June 18 
11:30 am  SPN  Mass:  Dale and Theresa Hein + 
 

Thursday, June 19 
11:30 am  SPN  Mass:  Vince and Karen McMahon + 
5:30 pm  HN   Confessions (Eng./Sp.) 
6:30 pm  HN   Mass (Sp.):    Emily Morales Alvizo + 
 

Friday, June 20     
11:30 am  SPN  Mass:  Louis Dalnoki + 
 

Saturday, June 21  
4:00 pm  HN   Confessions (Eng./Sp.) 
5:00 pm  HN    Mass:  Howard Peterson + 
   

Sunday, June 22   
6:45 am  SPN  Confessions (Eng./Sp.)              
7:30 am  SPN  Mass:  people of our family of parishes 
10:00 am  SPN  Mass:  Marjie Murphy + 
12:30 pm  HN   Mass (Sp.):  Francisco Eduardo Cortés + 

 

SPN = St. Philip Neri Church    HN = Holy Name Church 
Masses are in English unless otherwise noted.  

Parish Support: June 2-8, 2025 
 

Weekly Offerings 
 ParishStaq                     $  1,978 
 ParishSoft                           $ 50 
Collections from Masses and mail             $ 5,397 
Total Weekly Offerings              $ 7,425 
Special Offerings                  $ 1,667 

  

ParishStaq is our new online giving platform 
for our parish. We will soon close our 
ParishSoft account (the old platform). If you 
have a recurring gift in ParishSoft, please 
consider canceling it and setting up a gift in 
ParishStaq. If you do not have a cell phone or 
email address and would like to set up automatic donations, 
this can be done by calling or visiting the parish office. If you 
have any questions, please contact Mary or Ted in the parish 
office. Your donations help us to continue to serve you and 
allow us to make efforts to grow as a community. Thank you 
and God bless you for your faithful generosity. 
 

Tithing Envelopes We have a new envelope company for 
those who want to receive envelopes for their donations. 
Envelopes are mailed every two months to save postage 
costs. To be added to or removed from our envelope mailing 
list, please contact Mary in the parish office. As always, there 
are additional envelopes for your use near the church 
entrances. Thank you for your generosity.   



 

From the Pastor 
 

Father’s Day 
Fatherhood is a precious gift and a challenging, difficult 
vocation to live fully. Every papa, dad, father, abba, papi, 
pepaw, grandfather, and godfather needs our prayers. Today 
we acknowledge, celebrate, and intercede for all fathers, 
living and deceased: 
 

• To those papas anticipating the birth of a child and 
families grown by adoption - we celebrate you 

• To those dads raising and rearing their little ones every 
day - we appreciate you 

• To those who lived through driving tests, medical tests, 
and the overall testing of fatherhood - we are better 
for having you in our midst 

• To those godfathers who have interceded for us since 
the day of our baptisms - we pray, in turn, for you 

• To those men who modeled lives of faith, virtue and 
conviction and who expected the same from us - we 
are leaders because of you 

• To those who experienced loss through infertility, 
miscarriage, failed adoption, or losing touch with their 
children - we mourn with you 

• To those who have lost their fathers - we grieve with 
you 

• Today we celebrate all fathering for the ways it reflects 
the Imago Dei (Image of God) by protecting and 
nurturing the lives of those around you. 

 

Loving God, as a father provides protection and guidance to 
their children, so you protect and guide your Church. Bless 
these men, that they may be strengthened as people of 
faith. Let their example of courage and love shine forth. 
Grant that we, their sons and daughters, sisters and 
brothers, friends and family honor them always, with a spirit 
of profound respect, Grant this through Christ our Lord. 
Amen. 

 
 

Solemnity of the Trinity 
Today, nestled between the solemnities of Pentecost and 
Corpus Christi, is a celebration of the heart of our Faith: The 
Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity. The Trinity is composed 
of three distinct Divine Persons Who are all equally one God. 
Three in one, one in three? The Trinity certainly defies our 
experience of physics, but God, Who created physics, is 
beyond physics.  
 

The Trinity is a true mystery but one we can intuitively 
understand through a participation in love. Like the Trinity 
Itself, love unites separate persons into a shared oneness. If 
God is love, and we are made in His image, then we are 
created for relationship: We are made to be loved and to 
love.  
 

Analogies about the Trinity will always fall short, but we can 
view glimpses of Him in unions of love: families, married 
couples, and friendship. “Praise the Holy Trinity, undivided 
unity, Holy God, Mighty God, God Immortal be adored.”  
 

Welcome Our Totus Tuus Missionaries! 
This week we again host our Totus Tuus 
weeklong summer camp for the children and 
youth in our family of parishes and schools. 
Please thank and greet the Totus Tuus team 
of missionaries when you see them on our 
campuses this week and pray for a fruitful, 
fun, and safe week for all. There is still time 
to sign up children for Totus Tuus but act fast! 
 

Important Change in Daily Masses This Week 
The regular 8:15 a.m. Masses in English in SPN and HN 
churches respectively, June 17, 18, and 20 are CANCELED. In 
their place, we will have a daily 11:30 a.m. Mass in English in 
the SPN Church Tuesday through Friday, June 17-20, to allow 
for our Totus Tuus campers to participate. All are welcome to 
attend these liturgies! 
 

Volunteers Needed to Livestream the Sunday Mass 
Each week we livestream one of our Sunday Masses in St. 
Philip Neri Church for the homebound and ill. So many of our 
fellow parishioners enjoy and rely upon this kind of service. 
We need many volunteers to participate in a training session 
and learn how to do this. The task is easy and requires the 
volunteer to remain in the sacristy during the Mass and to 
simply push a few buttons on the laptop computer. 
Volunteers would only be assigned to help once a month and 
they can livestream either the 7:30 a.m. or 10 a.m., 
whichever is most convenient for them. We must attend 
Mass anyway, so why not help in this special outreach that 
unites our parish and touches the hearts of those who 
cannot join us physically? Interested adults and teenagers 
should contact our parish secretary, Mary Ramm, for more 
information and to register for the training. Please consider 
helping in this important effort. 



Spirit of St. Philip Award Winners! 
Today, Sunday, June 15th, during our Sunday, 10 a.m. Mass, 
we will bestow our Spirit of St. Philip Neri Award to longtime 
parishioners and pillars of our parish, Bernie and Nancy 
Bohnenkamp. Please congratulate them and thank them for 
their decades of service to our parish family and enjoy some 
light foods and refreshments in their honor in our Parish 
Center below the church immediately following the 10 a.m. 
Mass. Thank you, Bernie and Nancy, for your holy examples 
and friendship in the spirit of our saintly patron! 
 

Recipients of the Spirit of St. Philip Neri Award 
Bernie and Nancy 
Bohnenkamp married 
each other in St. Philip 
Neri Church in 1972, but 
their connection to the 
parish began long before 
then. Nancy was born 
and raised in the parish; 
she grew up with her 
family in Ponca Hills on 
North Post Road. After 
their wedding, Bernie 
and Nancy would walk to 
Mass. They lived in an 
apartment above the 

hardware store near Zesto’s. Since then, they have continued 
to be members of our parish. “There has never been 
anywhere else for us,” Nancy remarks. She continues: “We 
still know so many people that we’ve known for so many 
years. We like being part of the stability here. It’s our 
foundation. It is just our home.” Bernie and Nancy brought 
up four lovely children in the parish: Cecilia, Matt, Andy, and 
Jeanie. They, in turn, have produced 13 dear grandchildren, 
most of whom are also growing up in our parish.  
 

You’ll find Bernie and Nancy side by side attending the 7:30 
a.m. Sunday Mass and daily Mass on Fridays. He is the 
epitome of manly and fatherly stability and protection, and 
she embodies the infectious joy, firmness, and tenderness of 
the maternal heart. They abundantly live out their Catholic 
Faith and their love of the Eucharist. Nancy explains their 
mutual devotion to the Lord: “We owe Him so much. It’s a 
humility thing… We are so ridiculously blessed.” Both live 
their faith in and outside of the church building. 
 

For many years, Bernie has been an ardent, active member in 
our Conference of the St. Vincent de Paul Society, which 
provides outreach to our neighbors in need. Currently, he 
serves as our conference’s president. You’ll see him after 
Mass on Fridays emptying the two boxes in our church that 
collect food donations, as well as setting out the blue barrels 
for coats and leading other donation drives and monthly 
meetings throughout the year. Bernie is the kind of guy who, 
when he sees a person in need, especially people who have 
lost a loved one, jumps in and helps them get through their 

distress, tackling their next steps, their finances and other 
looming burdens. He shares his organizational gifts with 
others and helps bring order to our often chaotic and hurting 
world.  
 

Nancy, since she recently 
retired from owning and 
running Harold’s Koffee 
House with her son, Matt, 
has been more active 
assisting at our funeral 
lunches, providing comfort 
to those in mourning. 
Nancy has helped in so 
many ways at the parish. 
She served on our parish’s 
Pastoral Council for many 
terms. When her children 
were in St. Philip Neri 
Catholic School, she served 
as a room mother and 

chaperone for students’ outings, and she was a member of 
the school board for multiple terms. Meanwhile, Bernie was 
active in the athletic association and was a coach many times 
over. Both Bernie and Nancy generously participated in the 
efforts and campaign to build the Activity Center that has 
been such a blessing to our students and parish. 
 

Nancy’s charity spills outside of our parish and school. Most 
of you know the nearby treasure of Harold’s Koffee House. 
Nancy’s father began the local diner, and she continued its 
management after his passing. It is more than a business in 
Florence; it is a locus for the community, a conduit for 
friendship, and a kind of ministry for the neglected and those 
starting new chapters in their lives. This is why Nancy and her 
son Matt poured their blood and sweat into operating the 
restaurant. It was a vital place for nourishment not only of 
body, but of the soul. Nancy comments, “It’s the reason why 
we were there.” Nancy is also involved in other apostolates 
throughout the city, such as her pro-life efforts, where she 
offers her motherly tenderness and encouragement as a 
sidewalk counsellor, providing hope and alternatives for 
vulnerable mothers and their unborn children. 

 

Nancy and her dear friend and fellow 
parishioner, Peg Ricketts, started Our 
Lady’s Prayer Group in the late 70s, 
meeting at church once a week and now at 
Scooter’s. Though some members have 
grown infirm, they continue to pray for 
family concerns and worldly affairs. Nancy 
and Peg were quite a team: They also put 
on the Two-by-Two ministry in the parish 

and started the Prayer Box up at school, a tradition that 
continues today. Our students place their intentions in the 
Prayer Box and on Fridays Nancy prays for these students and 
their requests.  (Continued on next page.)  

At their wedding 

Coach Bernie 



St. Philip Neri, our parish’s patron, was 
credited with the revitalization of the Catholic 
Faith in sixteenth century Rome. Through the 
Oratory, he drew people into friendship and 
fraternity, and in his endless joy he carried the 
Good News out into the Roman streets and 
byways. Bernie and Nancy walk in his saintly 
footsteps, and for this reason we award them 
today the Spirit of St. Philip Neri Award. Nancy 
notes: “When I learned he (St. Philip Neri) was 
the patron Saint of joy from my deceased 
friend, Peg Ricketts, she always said: Jesus, 
others, and you. That was joy. I love the 
happiness and lightheartedness of that Saint.” 
Amen! 

High School Youth Ministry 
 

June 15-19: Totus Tuus All 7th-12th grade students are 

invited to join us for Totus Tuus from 6:30 pm to 8:45 pm each 
night, Sunday to Thursday. Please meet in the St. Philip Neri-
Blessed Sacrament Parish Center located under the church. 
Dinner will be served. Register here: https://
saintphilipneriblessedsacrament.org. Use this link if online, or 
just show up! 
 

July 18-20: Steubenville Youth Conference All youth will 

meet at St. Philip Neri Church at 6:15 am on Friday to pack 
the bus, celebrate Mass at 6:30 am with Fr. Cook, and load 
the bus to travel to Springfield, MO for the conference.  
 

Exciting Changes in Youth Ministry! 
We’re thrilled to announce a new chapter in 
High School Youth Ministry at St. Philip Neri 
and Holy Name Church! This fall, we're 
moving from our traditional large group 
gatherings to a small group model that meets 
in mentor’s homes. These weekly gatherings 
will offer a more personal, faith-filled environment where 
young people can build stronger connections with their peers 
and grow deeper in their relationship with Christ.  
 

Small groups will begin meeting the week of September 14th 
and will continue weekly throughout the school year. A few 
large group gatherings will also be planned throughout the 
year. 
 

Sign up by August 17th to reserve your spot! Use the link to 
register or scan the QR code. Let’s grow together in faith, 
friendship, and discipleship! 

https://forms.gle/1X21N13N29q1sD6d8     

Totus Tuus 2025 
 

June 15-20: Totus Tuus is a Catholic summer 
youth program dedicated to sharing the 
Gospel and promoting the Catholic Faith 
through evangelization, Christian witness, and 
Eucharistic worship.  
 

• All children entering 1st–6th grades are 
invited to join us Monday to Friday from 
9:00 am-2:30 pm in the St. Philip Neri 
Activity Center at 8202 N 31st St.  

 

• All youth entering 7th-12th grades are 
invited to join us Sunday to Thursday, 6:30-
8:45 pm in the St. Philip Neri-Blessed 
Sacrament Parish Center under the church.  

 

Register at our parish website:  
saintphilipneriblessedsacrament.org, use the QR code, or just 
show up and a parent may register at the event.  

Bernie & Nancy Bohnenkamp  
with their adult children 

St. Philip Neri in Ecstasy, 
by Guido Rene 

Formed.org Our parish has a subscription to Formed.org. 
Catholic Bible studies, video, audio, and children’s resources 
to help you grow in your relationship with Christ and His 
Church. To sign up, visit https://formed.org/signup, click 
“Create a New Account”, enter St Philip Neri Church, and 
add your name and email. Formed also has a phone app. 
 

Holy Communion for the Homebound  
If you or a family member are homebound and unable to 
come to Mass, and would like to receive Holy Communion in 
your home, please contact Mary in the parish office.   

 

EMHCs for the Homebound  
We are updating our list of homebound parishioners in 
order to serve them better, and the EMHCs who bring them 
Holy Communion. If you are an EMHC (Extraordinary 
Minister of Holy Communion) who brings Communion to 
those unable to come to Mass, or would like to serve in this 
way, please call Mary in the office. 
 

Marriage: Source of Hope, Spring of Renewal. Pursue a 
Lasting Love! For resources to strengthen your marriage or 
advice for dating or engaged couples:   foryourmarriage.org 

Christian Humor 
• Congratulations to my husband for having me as his wife. 

He’s blessed.  
• We’re not getting old…. our kids are!!!  
• A good woman is by your side during bad times to tell 

you that none of this would’ve happened if you had just 
listened to her.  

• Brain cells, hair cells, and skin cells - they all die 
constantly, but fat cells seem to have eternal life…  

  

https://stphilipneri-blessedsacrament.ccbchurch.com/goto/forms/48/responses/new
https://forms.gle/1X21N13N29q1sD6d8


Mr. Luke Capoun 
 

St. John Vianney Seminary 
Discipleship IV 

 

Saint Wenceslaus Parish 
Omaha, Nebraska 

 

As a parish and school, we are praying for the 
Seminarians of the Archdiocese of Omaha.  

 

A Prayer for Vocations through the Intercession of  
St. John Vianney, Patron of Parish Priests  

O God our Father, You promised “I will appoint shepherds for 
My sheep who will shepherd them so that they need no longer 
fear and tremble: and none shall be missing.” (Jeremiah 23:4-
5). Hear the prayers of Your flock. Through the intercession of 
Your beloved priest, Saint John Vianney, we beg You to call to 
the sacramental priesthood generous men who will desire 
nothing more than to serve You in imitation of Your Son, Our 
Lord Jesus Christ, our High Priest.  
  And after You call them, we pray that You sustain the 
doubtful, console the discouraged, and strengthen the weak as 
they start the long and demanding preparation for the 
priesthood.  
  Mary, Mother of priests, and example of faithful, humble, 
and joyful acceptance of God’s will, help all those who are 
called to the priesthood to open their ears and hearts to the 
gentle call of the Holy Spirit. Amen.          (www.pnac.org) 

ST. VINCENT de PAUL SOCIETY CORNER 
 

“Give and it will be given to you; a good 
measure, pressed down, shaken together, 
and overflowing, will be poured into 
your lap. For with the measure with 
which you measure will in return be 
measured out to you.” (Luke 6:38)  

 

The SVDP Society has just completed the first quarter of 
2025 in which we received over 100 calls for assistance! We 
provided help with utility bills, rent, food, and household 
goods. One particular request was from a single mother of 
three who was relocating due to an abusive situation and 
just needed the basics to start over. We were able to 
partner with the NE Department of Health, All Communities 
Outreach, and the Food Pantry to help the family get caught 
up on their utilities and move forward one step at a time.  
 

Many of the situations that we encounter in the calls for 
assistance are complicated and involve our SVDP volunteers 
teaming up with other agencies in our area to help resolve 
the problems the families are facing. We can be The solution 
or many times a Part of the solution, but either way we can 
offer prayers and support to those who call St. Philip Neri-
Blessed Sacrament in their time of need.  
 

As we celebrate the Easter Season and the Resurrection of 
Jesus we are especially thankful for the prayers and support 
we receive from our Parish Family - we could not do this 
alone! Please continue to help us on our Mission of Charity 
and also in our support of the Holy Name Food Pantry. 
Canned goods, pasta, and breakfast cereal are popular items 
requested and the need is always growing. Since the 
beginning of January we have contributed over 52 sacks and 
12 large and small boxes of groceries to the pantry!  
 

Thank you! From St. Philip Neri-Blessed Sacrament SVDP 

KNIGHTS NOTES 
Just a reminder: we can only accept 
Aluminum Beverage Cans. No Pie Tins, No 
Steel Cans of ANY KIND, No Plastic Bottles. 
Also, no bottles of dish soap, hair 
extensions, or the odd sweat sock! (Yes, we 
have REALLY found those while sorting the Alum Cans!) 

********************************************************** 

May 'Family of the Month' Our Council selected the Donna 
Thibodeau family as our May 'Family of the Month' for the 
continued funding of the Joe Thibodeau Memorial 
Scholarship as part of our Council Scholarship series over 
the years THANK YOU, Donna, for your Support!! 

********************************************************** 

Youth Group Donation The Council also approved a motion 
to donate $1000 to our Youth Group, to help defray 
expenses on their July trip for the Steubenville Conferences. 

********************************************************** 

A Knights Mass will be Sunday 29 June at the 10 am Mass. 
Knights and their families will be able to sit together in 
marked/reserved pews. All Knights are asked to wear their 
Blue KC Polo Shirts!  

SALT (Sages, Advisors, Listeners, Laughers, Teachers, Talkers) 
If you haven't connected with a 
member of our SALT parishioners, 
please consider sending a note or card, 
making a phone call, or a visit. For 
addresses and phone numbers, please 
contact Mary in the parish office. Our 

SALT members are Theresa Andrews, Gerald & Pat Hodges, 
Phyllis Huser, Jean Jones, Jim Kimble, Fred Maycock, Mary 
Miner, Rich & Rita Muff, Sharon Olson, Bob & Fannie Parker, 
Carol Parks, Pat Potter, Carol Schade, Donna Thibodeau, 
Michael Tillotson, JoAnn Todd, and Jane Vlcek. Thank you to 
all who are helping them stay in touch with their parish. 

Exposition of the Most Blessed Sacrament 
is normally offered at St. Philip Neri Church 
Monday through Friday 5 pm to 9 pm (the final 
hour being 8 pm to 9 pm) in the Prayer 
Chapel. On First Fridays, Exposition hours are 9 
am to 9 pm in the church proper. More 
dedicated adorers are needed. If you are 
interested in signing up for a weekly holy hour, 
please call/text our Eucharistic Exposition 
coordinator Joann Feller at 402-215-5532.  
 

Adoration hours without Exposition are available anytime. 
There is a church door with a code for entry. For details and 
the door code, please contact Mary in the parish office. 



 

Sunday, June 15th to Thursday, June 19th 
• 6:30 pm to 8:45 pm nightly 
• SPN-BS Parish Center 

The Teen Program is Free, but registration is still required. Please register by going to our 
website - https://saintphilipneriblessedsacrament.org/, or use the QR code.  



 

 

  

Please help our 
SVDP Council 
make a 
difference by 
bringing non-
perishable 
items (such as 
canned soups 
or vegetables) 
and putting 
them in the 
large wooden 
bins in the 
church or by 
putting spare 
change in the 
Poor Boxes. 

Knights of 
Columbus 
Council 5287 
Our Parish 
Knights of 
Columbus  
are accepting 
aluminum 
cans again!  
Please drop off 
your cans in 
the church 
parking lot on 
the WEST side 
of the KC shed, 
in the area 
between the 
shed and the 
hedge. 

 

 



 


